DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY
OFFICE OF THE ABSISTANT CHIEF OF STAPF FOR INTELLIOENSE
WASHINETON. DE 283903001

March 12, 1987

Directorate of Counterinte!! igence

Mr. Timothy Good

Oear Mr. Gooda:

This Is In response to your Freedom of Information Act
requeat of October 7, 1988, for Information on the Interplanetary
Phancmenon Unit of the Sclentific and Technioal Branch,
Counterintelligence Directorate, Department of the Army. Your
request was received In this office on 15 October 1988.

Flease excuse the delay In responding to your request, but
due to an extraordinary agministrative and ocperational burden
placed on this office by & shortage of personnel, a consideradle
Dackiog of regquests has accumuiated.

Plaase Do advised that the aforemsant lonea Army unit was
disestablished curing the late 1950°s and never reactivated. Al}
records “rulnllg to this unit ware tyurned over to the US Alr
Force, Office of Special Investigatioas In conjunction with
operation *BLUTDOOK ., *

Thersfore, we suggest that you initiate a Freedom of
Information ACt reguest with the Alr Force for the answers to
your questions. You shoul!d address your reguest to:

United States Alr Force

HQ AFOS | /DADF

Attention: Freedcom of Information
Bolling Alr Force Base

Washington, D.C. 20332

Again my apologles for taking a0 Iong to answer your
reguest,

Sincerely,

b

’




